Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association
Meeting Minutes

May 4, 2006

Call to Order

President Merle Frank called the Pierce County Fire Chiefs Association meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. at Gig Harbor Fire & Medic One.  The following were present:

John Harris, McChord

James Jaques, Milton FD
Merle Frank, Puyallup FD

Robert Drozynski, Steilacoom Pub. Safety
Bob Black, PCFD #5

Eric Watson, PCFD #5
Ron Hiraki, PCFD #5

Tracy Lyon, PCFD #5

Bill Jarmon, PCFD #5

Jack Andren, PCFD #6
Doug Willis, PCFD #6

Judy Murphy, PCFD #6
Ed Goodlet, PCFD #8

Gary McVay, PCFD #13
Andy McAfee, PCFD #14

Bob Vellias, PCFD #17
Ryan Baskett, PCFD #21

Dan Packer, PCFD #22
Garry Olson, PCFD #23

Ken Parrish, PCDEM
Wayne Wienholz, PCFPB

Tom Poste, PCFPB

Dic Gribbon, PSCAA

Norma Pancake, PCEMS
Chuck Hammonds, ARC

Chuck King, SFMO

Recorder Denise Menge

Flag Salute
Bob Black led the flag salute.
Guest Speaker 

Andy McAfee introduced Art from the Washington State Department of Ecology.  He distributed a copy of his powerpoint presentation.  He went through the powerpoint presentation on the Emission Check Fleet Programs for both gas and diesel.
Local Government Fleets (Definitions):

· City, County, Municipal

· Consist of 15 or more vehicles.  Any combination.  Both gas and diesel or 1 Heavy Duty diesel vehicle with a gross vehicle weight rating of 8500 lbs. Or more.

· Located inside the test area.

· Test annually.

· Model year exemptions apply.

· Test fee waived. (Exempt)

· Test valid for one calendar year.

· No waivers.  Must be stock.  Must pass.

RCW 70.120.170(5) All units of local government and agencies of the state with motor vehicles garaged or regularly operated in an emissions contributing area shall test the emissions of those vehicles annually to ensure that the vehicle’s emissions comply with the emission standards established by the director.  All state agencies outside of emission contributing areas with more than twenty (20) motor vehicles housed at a single facility or contiguous facilities shall test the emissions of those vehicles annually to ensure that the vehicles’ emissions comply with standards established by the director.  A report of the results of the tests shall be submitted to the department.

Model years being tested:  Older than 5, and less than 25 years old, both gas and diesel.

Year Vehicles requiring a test:
2006 1981-2001

2007 1982-2002

2008 1983-2003

2009 1984-2004

2010 1985-2005

2011 1986-2006

2012 1987-2007

How does air pollution affect us?  Increases lung disease, cancer, aggravates asthma, bronchitis and other respiratory diseases, premature deaths, crop damage, building damage, decreases visibility, increased health care costs.

Components of Diesel Exhaust:  Fine Particles, Gases – Nox, Sox, CO, VOCs, Alkenes, PAHs, Aldehydes, etc., Nitro PAHs, Trace metals, VOCs and SVOCs – Benzene, 1,3 butadiene, Dioxins and dibenzofurans, phenols.
Substances in Diesel exhaust listed by the ARB as toxic air contaminants: arsenic, benzene, 1,3-butadiene, cadmium, acetaldehyde, acrolein, aniline, antimony cpds, beryllium cpds, biphenyl, POM including PAHs, dioxins and dibenzofurans, formaldehyde, nickel, inorganic lead, mercury compounds, methanol, methyl ethyl ketone, naphthalene, 4-nitrobiphenyl, phenol, etc.

Diesel exhaust particle sizes:  Less than 1.0 um = 02%, Less than 2.5 um = 94%, Less than 10.0 um = 98%
Art stated there is a fuel change to bio-diesel coming September 2006.  There is a 30 day extension so October 2006.

Doug Willis introduced the next speaker, Ken Parrish from PCDEM is here to talk about the Pierce Responder Program.  Ken thanked the association for the opportunity to present this today.  People often misunderstand everything that is offered on the PCDEM website portal.  There is much more than just the Pierce Responder program.  There is also 24 – 7 support, TAC1, MOC, etc.  Ken introduced Linda Jarrell and Michael Payne.  Linda stated she is not a firefighter and has a civil engineer background.  She has been working with technology for 20 years and this mapping system is the best that’s out there.  She works behind the scenes.  She went through and showed what Pierce Responder is capable of doing, etc.

What is being added next:  Training classes on demand, Deployment of PC Responder desktop version, Buildings with roof elevations, Intellicast, GPS/AVL equipment and person tracking, Missing persons website, Critical infrastructure, Damage assessment.  If there is ever anything that you would like to see changed or added, please call and let them know.
Mike Carson, Sheriff’s, stated the decision as to which response system to go with was a difficult one to make.  Sheriff Pastor looked at functionality, operations, etc.  Pierce Responder really stands out, the system provides the most versatility.  Sheriff Pastor and Tacoma Police have decided to go with Pierce Responder.  Discussion took place regarding jurisdictions that are on the County border.  Dan Packer asked about the status of sharing data.  Ken stated that we have to provide data to PRI, however, they have no obligation to provide DEM their data.  It’s been requested, but not received.  Doug Willis stated at the last meeting it was discussed about this association endorsing one of the programs (Pierce Responder or PRI) and he doesn’t think that is something this association can or should do.  The decision needs to be made by individual departments as the decision could be different for different departments.

Approval of Minutes

It was moved and seconded to approve the April 6, 2006 minutes.  MOTION CARRIED.
Treasurer’s Report

Bob Black distributed entry forms for the golf tournament.  He gave the Treasurer’s Report.  It was moved and seconded to accept the Treasurer’s Report as presented.  MOTION CARRIED.

Correspondence

Nothing at this time.
OUTSIDE AGENCY REPORTS:

American Red Cross

Chuck Hammonds reported he attended the Real Heroes breakfast this morning.  Two (2) of the twelve (12) recognized were from the Fire Service.  Next January, this breakfast will be done in Pierce County, nominations can be made on the web site.  For the month of April, they responded to 11 incidents involving 36 people.
Department of Emergency Management

Ken Parrish reported that everyone should have received an e-mail from Steve Bailey regarding NIMS compliance.  Please ensure that responders have met the requirements of IS700 and 100.  For 2007, ICS 300 is required for all First Responders and ICS 300 and 400 for all Command Staff.  September 30, 2006 the Governor has to certify the plans which states eligibility for 2007 grant funding.
March 2007 was scheduled to be a full size exercise with an improvised explosive device.  Department of Homeland Security now wants this completed by September 30, 2006.  It can’t be done in that time frame.

Jack Andren stated the IS 800 on-line course is the most ridiculous waste of time for him and all of his employees to take.  Ken Parrish stated you don’t have to have all employees take IS 800, this course is directed more towards elected officials, etc.  Discussion followed.  Ken will send out an e-mail with the fact sheet attached which shows who needs to take what IS courses.

EMS

Norma Pancake reported the on-line recert with Lakewood went pretty well.  Most of the glitches have been fixed.
Dr. Waffles memo regarding computer based training has been clarified and it can be used to supplement training.  You need to develop and present for approval.

It is time to develop Disaster Medical Protocols.
Fire Marshal

Nothing at this time.
State Chiefs/Western Chiefs

Dan Packer reported on Fire Ops 101 last week in Bremerton.  This was a day and a half class for elected officials that gave them a glimpse of the day in the life of a firefighter and was held at the Regional training center.  There were 40 participants and was very successful.  They hope to do three or more across the state.  There was positive media support.  The State Chiefs partnered with the State Council on this.
The new legislative process that was talked about at last months meeting is being worked on by Al Church.  They are going to try it this year.  President Frank stated there was a group going to do a resolution for this to happen, does this still need to be done?  Dan stated he didn’t think it did since it is already being worked on.  It might still need to be done for the Commissioners.

PS Clean Air Agency

Dic Gribbon reported Thursday is a Board meeting.  No staff recommendations have been made to the Board of Directors.  A decision needs to be made on outdoor burning.  Nothing to happen before July 1st and there is nothing on the agenda for the next board meeting.  The push is on for the Board of Directors to do something on outdoor burning.  It’s supposed to be banned by the end of 2006 and nothing has been done yet.  If you are having public gathering events let him know if you would like PSCAA there.
PC Fire Commissioners

Bill Jarmon reported their next meeting is May 25th at District 21 at 1900.  Their speaker is to be announced.
Dept. of Natural Resources

No representative present.
DIVISION REPORTS:

EMS

Judy Murphy reported the after action for the April drill has been done.  The numbers she was given is what she gave to the Health Department for ordering antibiotics for first responders and their families.  Pandemic flue planning will change how we respond.  There is a tiered level – first level are those that call 911 with flu like symptoms, if they are stable, we don’t send anyone at all to help lesson exposure, second level would be we go out and check, no transport, next level is only the sickest of the sick get taken to hospitals and another level of too sick to transport.  They are asking legal questions to two attorneys that are attending the planning sessions.  They hope to be done with the planning by July.
Exercise Committee is meeting next Thursday at DEM at 10:00 a.m.  We need a representative for this as she is no longer on the committee.  She has been on it for six (6) years now and it is time for someone else to do it.

President Frank stated Dave Potter was serving on the EMS Council.  He has sent a letter to have Pat Donovan be a substitute temporarily.
Training – MetroTraining

No representative present.
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Education Committee

Nothing at this time.
Program/Speaker Committee

Nothing at this time.
Legislative Caucus Committee

President Frank stated we are still in need of a resolution from Paul Webb.
Audit Committee - DORMANT
Nominating Committee – DORMANT
Banquet Committee – Awards Committee

Nothing at this time.
Emergency Management Committee/Air Ops

James Jacques stated the next meeting is May 18th.  He’d like to suggest an aviation presentation for a future meeting.
Fire Marshal Task Force

Jack Andren stated he is sitting on the PDD Committee and Gary Franz is the primary on this.  Most of what is being dealt with is the State Growth Management Act.  The Fire Service may need to look at making legislative changes to the State Growth Management Act.  The Hearing Examiner stated he can listen to our concerns, but he can’t do anything because the decisions are driven by the Growth Management Act.  He has to go by what the State Law says.  Maybe we are going through the wrong process on this and maybe we should shift our focus.  Discussion followed.
Unfinished Business

Nothing at this time.
New Business

John Harris apologized for the absence of McChord at these meetings.  He just wanted to give everyone a heads up that the Air Force is looking at depleting his staff and they may be taking away his first out structural engine crew.  The response off base may be seriously limited.
Doug Willis asked if the membership wants Rapid Responder to give a presentation?  The answer was yes.  Doug will schedule them for either the August or October meeting.

Good of the Order

The June 3rd meeting will be moved to Thursday, June 15th at 11:30 at the Fircrest Golf Club and will be a joint meeting with the Police Chiefs.
Adjournment
There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 11:20 a.m.

The next PCFCA meeting is a Joint Meeting with the Police Chiefs and is scheduled for June 15th, 2006 at Fircrest Golf Club at 11:30 a.m.
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